
PUBLIC SCOPING HEARING NOTICE  

TAKE NOTICE that the City of Hoboken has contacted the New Jersey Department of 
Environmental Protection, Public Land Compliance Section, proposing to legalize the past 
diversion of approximately 0.6 acres of the former 16th Street Ballfield, 1600 Jefferson 
Street, Block 136 Lot 7 in connection with the use of the property by North Hudson 
Sewerage Authority (NHSA). The City will compensate for the past diversion with 
replacement parkland elsewhere within the City. 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:36-26.8(a) a scoping hearing to obtain public comment on this 
request will be held in person at Hoboken City Hall, 94 Washington Street, in the ground 
floor conference room, entrance on Newark Street, on Monday, April 29, 2024 at 6:00pm. 
All interested parties are invited to attend and participate in the scoping hearing.  

Written comments on the diversion request may be directed to James J. Farina, Municipal 
Clerk, at (201) 420-2073 and Hoboken City Hall, 94 Washington Street, Hoboken, New 
Jersey, 07030. Please send a copy of any comments submitted on this request to the 
New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, Office of Transactions and Public 
Land Administration, Public Land Compliance Section, 401 East State Street, 7th Floor, 
Mail Code 401-07, P.O. Box 420, Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0420, Attention: Nancy 
Lawrence, or to publiclandcompliance@dep.nj.gov.  

Public comment on this diversion request will be accepted during the scoping hearing and 
through May 13, 2024 


